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Today’s Japan 
Revolving Sushi Restaurants

The recent economic downturn has also had a large 
impact on the restaurant industry, but even in this 
situation, reasonable and delicious restaurants are going 
strong, with widespread popularity. One such type of 
restaurant is the kaiten-zushi, or revolving sushi 
restaurant.

In a kaiten-zushi restaurant, small plates of sushi are 
placed on a rotating conveyor belt that winds through 
the restaurant and alongside every table or counter seat. 
Customers simply pick their selection from the conveyor 
belt and pay their bill based on the number of plates 
they have taken. 

Traditional sushi bars are expensive places. Generally, 
customers order from an array of fresh seafood without 
checking their prices, and the sushi chef makes the 
requested sushi upon receiving the order. However, at 
kaiten-zushi restaurants, no sushi chef is present; the 
sushi rotates through the restaurant on its own. Not 
only does this make sushi prices that much more 
reasonable, but the different-colored plates of sushi, at 
different prices, make costs apparent at a glance. 

Today, Kaiten-zushi restaurants are engaged in fierce 
competition with each other. An increasing number of
restaurants are now offering a fixed price of 105 yen for 
all types of sushi, while other restaurants are improving 
their services, such as by offering top-of-the-line 
materials or catering to individual orders just like at a 
traditional sushi bar. Still other restaurants offer unique 
variations of sushi, such as grilled meat sushi, or even 
desserts. Since everyone from children to adults can 
enjoy a good meal at a kaiten-zushi restaurant, it is no 
wonder they are always so crowded.

A Calendar of Words 
Seasonal words for November 

Mid-November typically brings the first frost of the 
season, or hatsushimo, to the Kanto region. Frost is the 
white layer of ice crystals that form on the ground when 
water vapor condenses on a clear, cold night. First frost 
is usually observed sometime around mid-October in 
Hokkaido, late October in the Tohoku region, and 
between late December and early January in the 
Shikoku region. 

Frost crystals are also called souka (sou = frost, ka = 
flower), because they look like beautiful white flowers. 
The kanji character for frost is also used in the term 
souhatsu (sou = frost, hatsu = hair), which refers to gray 
hair. Soushin (sou = frost, shin = to communicate) is 
another name for goose, because geese come flying 
around the time frosts begin to occur, as though to 
announce the frost season. Shimoyake, or the red 
swelling, itching, and burning frostbites that occur at 
the tips of one’s hands, feet, and ears from poor blood 
circulation at low temperatures or from using cold water 
during the wintertime, is spelled in kanji using the 
characters for frost (shimo) and burn (yake).

The frost notwithstanding, November has one of the 
least fluctuations in daily weather conditions within the 
entire year, and is mostly blessed with balmy autumn 
days known as koharubiyori. It is thus an ideal month to 
venture out into the beauty of nature. 




